GOSNOLD BOARD OF SELECTMEN
June 15, 2018

Meeting open @ 10:43.

Present:

Gail Blout, Sarah Berry, Stewart Young, Lisa Wright, Fran Veeder, Seth Garfield, Sara Lehner, David Warr,
Bonnie Veeder, Rebecca Garfield, Jan Middleton, Paula DiMare, Leyla Day, Isabel Day, Dillon Storek,
Senator Julian Cyr, Representative Dillon Fernandes, Dave Dussantos, USPS

BOARD OF SELECTMEN:
A motion was made to approve the minutes of April 30, 2018. Duly seconded. So moved. Unanimous
vote.

There is a tick meeting at town hall on Friday at 3:00.

Dave Dussantos of the United States Post Office summarized three options for the Cuttyhunk Post
Office.
1. Have our current post office become a Contracted Postal Unit with a local person running it.
2. Have our current post office become a Contracted Postal Unit with an off island person running
it.
3. Keep it the same as it is now.
Dave will provide a job description to the Selectmen and additional information on the CPU.

Warrants were reviewed and signed.

CEMETERY:
The cemetery needs a new flag pole.

LIBRARY:
Nancy Wilder is the new head of the fund raising for the Friends of the Cuttyhunk Public Library.

BOARD OF HEALTH:

Isabel & Leyla Day are seeking approval of their septic system design. Hopefully the design will be ready
by the next meeting on June 28. Isabel & Leyla will be working with Farland Corp. for their septic
installation and hope to piggy back some of their work with the work at Winter House. They are aware
of dumpster and disposal fees.

ELECTRIC LIGHT:
The dedication of the solar field will take place on July 28.

CONSERVATION COMMISSION:
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The Buzzards Bay Coalition wants the Gosnold Conservation Commission to hold the conservation
restriction for the piece of land on Bayberry Hill Road.

PUMP OUT:
Board of Health Agent, Karen Walesa inspected the pump out tank yesterday, which should be fully
operational shortly. There will be a maintenance plan for the tank and equipment.

POLICE/FIRE/1°TAID:
Seth will become the Fire Chief as of July 1; his salary is based on 10 hours/week, and he will organize
junior fire training during July & August.

HIGHWAY:
Seth has been patching holes on the roads

SCHOOL:
Carter Lynch is graduating from Cuttyhunk Elementary later today. Many people will attend including
Senator Julian Cyr, and Representative Dillon Fernandes.

AVALON:
The season is shaping up well. There are two residency programs in the spring and two in the fall. Many
readings and music events will be open to the public during these.
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GOSNOLD BOARD OF SELECTMEN
August 27, 2018
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